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Principal's Message
August 25, 2021
Dear Students, Families and Staff,
The new school year is in the air! It has been great fun to see our seniors coming in to pick up their
senior t-shirts and Senior Privilege Forms over the last few weeks. It has been equally as exciting to see
Fall Sports get started and new staff coming in to get acclimated and ready for a new school year in a
new district. You can read more about these excellent hires in this newsletter. Departments have been
coming in to work together on curriculum. Student Services opened for the fall on Monday, August 23,
and they have been registering new students and tweaking schedules as needed. Scarborough High
School is once again becoming a busy place. On Tuesday, August 24, we held building tours for
interested students and families and they were well attended. We have more tours planned for
tomorrow and I’m sure they will be busy too.



We are opening back up and it feels good to be headed in that direction! While the Delta variant is
keeping us masked, I have every con�dence that we can make this work. Being back in person �ve
days a week is where we’d hoped to be. Protocols are still in place to keep everyone safe. We are still
utilizing three areas for eating at lunch – the cafeteria, the main lobby and the rear auditorium, and we
are QR coding at each table for each lunch block for contract tracing, if needed. We are still asking
students and staff to “stay to the right” in the hallways. With a few exceptions, we have capped
classes at 21. Things have been planned for safety for all.
Some new additions have been developed to add to our offerings at the high school. Summer 2021
was the �rst time in my memory that SHS offered summer school. This was a successful endeavor.
This fall, we have a new one-year teacher position focused on Response to Intervention (RTI) and
credit recovery support and we hope that this will be a great resource for some students still getting
back on track. Our Advisory Program this year (two meetings per month) will be focused on Social
Emotional Learning (SEL) and each grade level will have a curriculum speci�cally designed for their
grade.
Some information for parents. We will be in person for our Open House on Tuesday, September 21,
from 6:00 - 8:15 PM. Fall Parent-Teacher Conferences are planned for Thursday, October 14, 2:45 –
7:15 PM and Thursday, October 28, 2:45 – 5:15 PM. These will also be in person. Sign up for
conferences opens up on Wednesday, September 29, at 6:00 AM. There is more information in this
newsletter telling you how to sign up. Lastly, the �rst quarter Parent Meeting will be held Wednesday,
October 20, at 6:00 PM, in the All-Purpose Room and an agenda will be sent out prior to the meeting.
I hope that everyone has a strong start to the school year and I look forward to seeing you soon!
Best Regards,
Susan J. Ketch, Principal

SHS New Staff
(Left to Right) Tim Fennell, Brian Clifford, Lorraine Aromando, Wendy Spaulding, Lauren Dennen,
Alison Lane, Bob Roak, Elise Lehotsky, Stacey Hang, S. Scott Harris

SHS Is Excited To Welcome Our New Staff Members!
 
Lorraine Aromando 
Video/Yearbook Teacher
 
Seaton Hall University, BA Communications, MA Educational Supervision
 
Mrs. Aromando is very excited to teach in the area of video production, her passion, once again! She
has been working and teaching in the area of technology and yearbook for the past twenty-nine years.
She has worked with video and technology for the past nineteen years and is always intrigued by the
ideas of all her students.



Mrs. Aromando comes to Scarborough High School from Cheverus High School. She has also taught
in Kennebunk and in New Jersey, as well as at Community Colleges (Brookdale Community College in
New Jersey and YCCC in Maine) and at the University of New England in Biddeford, Maine.
 
Mrs. Aromando and her husband enjoy sur�ng and �shing together. They have two grown children
who are both in the workforce and the exciting news in their family is that both her son and daughter
have recently purchased their �rst homes!
 
Mrs. Aromando is looking forward to the entire creative process and what the students of
Scarborough High School will bring to that area!
 
 
Brian Clifford
Academic Life Skills Teacher
 
University of Maine, Orono, Business Administration/ Marketing
University of Maine, Farmington, MA in Special Education
(Currently �nishing certi�cation in Special Education Administration)
 
Mr. Clifford is also the Scarborough Middle School Track & Field Coach.
 
Mr. Clifford is very much looking forward to creating new relationships with the staff and students at
Scarborough High School. Previously, he was an Ed Tech at Westbrook High School, in the Functional
Academics Program.
 
Mr. Clifford especially enjoys spending time with his dog, Charlie.
 
Lauren Dennen
Ed Tech III
University of Southern Maine, Health Sciences
 
Ms. Dennen has worked as a Behavioral Health Professional throughout her undergraduate years at
USM. She is hoping to attend graduate school for occupational therapy in the coming years. Ms.
Dennen is looking forward to being able to use her experience to help students in the Functional Life
Skills classroom.
 
Ms. Dennen is a graduate of Scarborough High School and has been a Scarborough resident for most
of her life. She loves to be active and is a member of Orange Theory Fitness. She enjoys time away
from work with family and friends.
 
Ms. Dennen is especially looking forward to seeing how SHS has changed since her time here. She is
also looking forward to being able to work with people in the same classrooms she sat not too long
ago! She is “super excited” to be back at Scarborough High School!
 
Tim Fennell
Resource Room Ed Tech
 
University of Florida, English
University of She�eld, MA in European History/Archeology
 
Mr. Fennell's �rst career was as an Archaeologist in England and Spain. Mr. Fennell taught AP and IB
(International Baccalaureate) English for 5 years in Florida and Costa Rica. Last year, Mr. Fennell was



both a long term substitute and an assistant football coach at Scarborough High School.
 
Mr. Fennell enjoys sur�ng, rugby, football and history. He also makes natural surf wax. He works
closely with the non-pro�t, Young Life. Mr. Fennell is looking forward to helping students achieve their
academic goals and getting to know them better.
 
Stacey Hang
Nurse
 
UMaine Farmington, BS Community Health Education
USM, BS Nursing
 
Mrs. Hang has spent her entire adult life working with young people. Previously, she was a Middle
School Health teacher before going back to school to become a Pediatric Nurse. She thrives working
with young people and helping them learn how to navigate their own health.
 
Mrs. Hang was born and raised in Portland. She comes from a large, awesome family who all still
reside in the same neighborhood in which they grew up. Her personal interests are being a Mom to two
teenagers and anything to do with nature and being outside. She enjoys football and is a HUGE Pats
fan! Mrs. Hang is really looking forward to getting to know the students and staff at Scarborough
High School.
 
Scott Harris
Senior Placement Counselor
 
UMaine - BA, Secondary Ed, Social Studies
Goddard College, MA Education
IIRP, MS Restorative Practices
UMaine EdS District Leadership (currently)
 
After graduating from the University of Maine, Mr. Harris moved to Vermont where he worked as a
Social Studies teacher. After he graduated from Goddard College, he worked at U-32 Middle- High
School, during which time he earned an additional Masters Degree from IIRP and was part of a team
which implemented a whole school restorative approach, along with growing a comprehensive school
counseling program. After moving back to Maine, he spent the past two years at R.W. Traip Academy
in Kittery, ME as their Director of School Counseling.
 
Mr. Harris enjoys paddling on the water, ceramics, woodworking, and is currently attempting to train a
1 year old boxer/lab puppy. He is looking forward to supporting all students in �guring out their next
step after Scarborough High School.
 
 
Alison Lane
RTI/Credit Recovery Support
 
UMaine, BA in Psychology
Plymouth State University, M.Ed in School Counseling
 
Ms. Lane was a school counselor at Central High School in Corinth, Maine from 2015-2021. At Central,
she supported students’ academic, personal/social and career growth.
 



Ms. Lane spent �ve summers teaching sailing at Camp Arcadia in Casco, Maine. She loves anything
and everything outdoors . . . skiing, snowshoeing, gol�ng, sailing, hiking .. .. she could go on and on!
 
Ms. Lane is most looking forward to working and supporting the students of Scarborough to achieve
their academic goals 
 
Elise Lehotsky
Social Worker
 
UMass - Psychology
Smith College- Social Work
 
Ms. Lehotsky has worked in outpatient, inpatient, residential and school-based social work positions.
She strives to meet people where they are at and together �nd what ways work for them. Ms.
Lehotsky shares that when she �rst started high school, it felt like her friends and she had a hard time
�nding support from adults. “My goal became to grow up and be someone who felt approachable and
honest - maybe not perfect - someone students could rely on.”
 
Ms. Lehotsky has also worked at Maine Medical Center, Westbrook High School, Spurwink, Tri County,
Spring Harbor, McLean Hospital . . . and many pizza places! Her interests include: Dungeons &
Dragons, soccer, yoga, sailing and drawing. Please share your art work and pictures of your pets with
Ms. Lehotsky!! She is looking forward to meeting new people and �guring out these hallways at the
high school!
 
 
Bob Roak
Special Education Teacher
 
Mr. Roak has worked as an Ed Tech in Scarborough for the past 20 years. He is looking forward to this
new position. He feels that Scarborough High School is a great school in which to work. He loves
helping students with tough math problems and learning new things.
 
Mr. Roak is a native of Portland. He has two awesome nieces and one nephew. He is also a big group
�tness buff. Mr. Roak is looking forward to having great educational and personal connections with
staff and students.
 
Wendy Spaulding
School Counselor
 
Ms. Spaulding has worked with high school students as a school counselor for fourteen years. She
previously worked at Messalonskee and Bonny Eagle High schools. Prior to school counseling, she
was a licensed social worker.
 
A few years ago, Ms. Spaulding relocated to Southern Maine. She enjoys spending her free time
outdoors with her family and pets, kayaking, gardening and being near the ocean.
 
Ms. Spaulding is looking forward to working with students, staff, families and community members,
supporting students and being an active member of this wonderful Scarborough family.
 
 
Heather Paonessa
Administrative Assistant, Athletics & Activities  



 
UMass Amherst, Psychology & Education
UMass Lowell, MA of Education
SNHU: MA Science in Sports Management
 
Ms. Paonessa grew up in Andover, Massachusetts and recently relocated to Maine from Boston. She
has worked in a variety of public school systems, ranging from small to large and suburban to urban.
She previously worked in Massachusetts for the Somerville Public Schools, the Wilmington Public
Schools, the Randolph Public Schools and Boston Public Schools. Ms. Paonessa has a background in
athletics administration, coaching and teaching. She is excited to bring her experiences and skills to
Scarborough Public Schools and continue to grow.
 
Ms. Paonessa's personal interests include: ice hockey, reading, listening to music, going for walks/run,
hiking, riding the Peloton/working out, skiing, gol�ng and spending time with friends and family.
 
Ms. Paonessa is looking forward to meeting staff and students and building relationships in the
Scarborough community. She is also looking forward to working at the incredible athletic facilities and
helping the athletics program thrive. She is very excited to begin working at the Scarborough Public
Schools!

Heather Paonessa



CALENDAR OF EVENTS
Wednesday, September 1, 2021: First Day of School - Freshmen & New Students
Thursday, September 2, 2021: First Day of School - All Students & Sr. Breakfast/Class Photo
Friday, September 3, 2021: NO SCHOOL 
Monday, September 6, 2021: NO SCHOOL - Labor Day
Wednesday, September 15, 2021: EARLY RELEASE DAY (12:55 pm dismissal)
Tuesday, September 21, 2021: Open House (6:00 pm - In Person)
Monday, September 27, 2021: Spirit Week begins!
Wednesday, October 6, 2021: MIYHS Survey during AEAST
Monday, October 11, 2021: NO SCHOOL - Indigenous People's Day
Wednesday, October 13, 2021: PSAT - Juniors & Sophomores & IReady Testing - Freshmen
Thursday, October 14, 2021: Parent/Teacher Conferences (2:45 - 7:15 pm)
Wednesday, October 20, 2021: EARLY RELEASE DAY (12:55 pm dismissal)
Parent Night (6:00 pm - In Person - SHS AP Room)
Thursday, October 28, 2021: Parent/Teacher Conferences (2:45-5:15 pm)
Tuesday, November 2, 2021: Remote Learning - High School only - Election Day
Friday, November 5, 2021: QUARTER 1 ENDS
Thursday, November 11, 2021: NO SCHOOL - Veteran's Day
Wednesday, November 17, 2021: EARLY RELEASE DAY (12:55 pm dismissal)
Wednesday, November 24, 2021: NO SCHOOL
Thursday, November 25, 2021: NO SCHOOL - Thanksgiving
Friday November 26 2021: NO SCHOOL



Wednesday, December 8, 2021: Parent Night (6:00 pm - In Person - SHS AP Room)
Wednesday, December 15, 2021: EARLY RELEASE DAY (12:55 pm dismissal)
December 23 - 31, 2021: NO SCHOOL - Winter Break
Wednesday, January 12, 2022: EARLY RELEASE DAY (12:55 pm dismissal)
Monday, January 17, 2022: NO SCHOOL - Martin Luther King Jr. Day
Tuesday- Friday, January 18-21, 2022: Mid-Term Exams
Friday, January 21, 2022: QUARTER 2/SEMESTER 1 ENDS 

Parent Teacher Conferences
Parent Teacher Conferences will be held on the following dates:
Thursday, October 14, 2021 (2:45 - 7:15 pm)
Thursday, October 28, 2021: (2:45-5:15 pm) 
 
Parents can start signing up for Fall Parent teacher conferences on September 29th at 6 am. 
This is the link for registration:
https://scarboroughschools.schoolsoft.com/login

https://scarboroughschools.schoolsoft.com/login


2022 SAT UPDATE
2022 School Day SAT Update
 
After several years, the Maine DOE has shifted away from using the SAT Exam as a statewide
assessment for 3rd year high school students and is no longer requiring schools to administer it each
spring. As a result, Scarborough High School will not be administering the SAT Exam during the 2021-
2022 school year.
 
Any SHS students wishing to take the SAT Exam for college admissions purposes should plan to
register for their own exam at https://collegereadiness.collegeboard.org/sat. The exam is offered at
various testing locations throughout the Southern Maine area on the �rst Saturday of each month
(except for January, February, & April) during the 2021-2022 school year.
 
Fee waivers are available for any SHS student who quali�es, and students should see either Student
Services or Senior Placement for more info

https://collegereadiness.collegeboard.org/sat


 

Senior Yearbook Information
Important 2022
Senior Yearbook Information
 
Yearbook Information Submission Email
fourcornersyearbook@gmail.com
 
Please include all content (senior photo, write up, baby photos and will) in ONE email.
 
 

Senior Photo
Submitted Senior Photos must follow these guidelines
- Digital images must be a resolution of at least 300 DPI and saved in jpeg format.
- Photos must meet the school dress code and be at least wallet-size or a maximum of 8" wide x 10"
tall.

We are accepting photos in color and black and white.
Please label submitted photos with your �rst and last name.

 
Senior Write-ups

Students need to submit their senior-writeup in the format below
Here is the format for example:
“2022 Senior Name (in the past it’s been something like somehow or surprisingly, etc.)” swimming
Activities: Softball (1-4), Band (1-4), Key Club, Swimming (1-4)
Quote: “Procrastination is the art of keeping up with yesterday.”
Thank you Mom and Dad for always supporting me in every way possible. Thank you to my friends
for always being there for me.
 
 
Please follow this EXACT format and submit to fourcornersyearbook@gmail.com labelled last name
2022 writeup (Example - Cole 2022 Writeup)
ALL write-ups will be checked by the yearbook editors and administration for inappropriate
content. Please double-check your write-ups for mistakes and writing errors before submitting.
 
 

Senior Will- Each senior may submit 2 Senior Will items and will be checked for inappropriate
content.

Example: I, Jane Cole leave SA and DL my guitar playing skills.
 

Baby Photos - Students may if they choose, submit a baby photo.

mailto:fourcornersyearbook@gmail.com
mailto:fourcornersyearbook@gmail.com


 
All Yearbook info is due by October 30th - if you are having Senior photos taken after this date
please contact Mrs. Aromando ASAP to let us know. Otherwise, no exceptions will be made and the
info is expected by 10/29/22.
 
Photos/Write-up’s/Wills can all be emailed to fourcornersyearbook@gmail.com
 
Please include your name on each email (if not all emailed together) and label what the email is
regarding.
 
Also, - any student who wishes NOT to submit a write-up or photo will need to sign a waiver form
that will be signed by the student and parent/guardian giving the Four Corners Yearbook Staff the
permission not to include the student in the Senior Section.
 
Thank you for your help in getting this information turned in on time!
 
Any questions please contact Mrs. Aromando at laromando@scarboroughschools.org.
 
If you would like to purchase a Parent Ad for your Senior or purchase a yearbook you can at this
address - ybpay.lifetouch.com The ID Code is 12872322 Note: This may not be activated until mid
September. Email with any questions regarding this.

Senior Placement Office News
Hello Scarborough High School Seniors & Families, 
I want to introduce myself as Scott Harris, your new Senior Placement Counselor. I am looking forward
to working with you over this year to create plans for your next steps after graduation.
A few things to get to know me:
- I grew up in Western Maine (Wilton, if you know the area).
- I attended the University of Maine (Secondary Education), Goddard College (Education &
Counseling), and IIRP (Restorative Justice), and am a Certi�ed Career Counselor through NCDA.
- I lived in Central Vermont for 10 years before moving back to Maine to be closer to family.
- I have experience for both the High School and the College side of the admission process.
- Some hobbies of mine are canoeing/kayaking, skiing, puttering around the house, and I have been
attempting to learn basic woodworking and pottery.
- I have a 1-year old boxer/lab named Olive.
I work with students by meeting them where they are at, some have their plans all set, and others are
still �guring it out As long as you are thinking about your next steps you are right on track I am also a

mailto:fourcornersyearbook@gmail.com
mailto:ehuntington@scarboroughschools.org


big fan of out-of-the-box thinking, so feel free to toss out any ideas or dreams for your future.
Starting next week, I will be available to begin meeting with students and families. The easiest way is
to follow this link and book an appointment https://sharris-shs.youcanbook.me
Please feel free to e-mail questions as well sharris@scarboroughschools.org
 
August/September Check List

Make an appointment with Mr. Harris to discuss postsecondary ideas.
Create your Common App account - https://www.commonapp.org/
Compile/Fine-tune your college lists to include a mix of Dream, Target & Safety schools.
Review the college application process
Meet with college representatives, and check Naviance for Virtual Visits (we have some set up
already).
Students applying for Early Decision/Early Action should approach teachers for
recommendations as soon as possible.
Set up your Federal Student Aid ID at https://fsaid.ed.gov/npas/index.htm
Use Naviance to research careers and colleges. https://student.naviance.com/scarborough

 
Best, 
 
S. Scott Harris, MA, MS, CCC (he/him)
Senior Placement Counselor
Click here to book an appointment
 
Scarborough High School
11 Municipal Drive
Scarborough, ME 04074
T. 207.730.5000
F. 207.703.5007

Letter to The Class of 2022
Hello, Class of 2022!
I hope that you had a great summer and were able to do something interesting. We are ready to jump
into the post-high school planning process. I will be setting up a Google Classroom to communicate
and push out information that will help with your next steps (announcements, important dates, and
some ideas to ponder). Students and parents, please watch your emails to accept the invite you
receive from me. Additionally, please check the Senior Placement Website and your Naviance account
for additional information and resources.
Meetings
The easiest way to schedule an appointment with me is through this link: https://sharris-
shs.youcanbook.me/. Please feel free to pop into the Senior Placement O�ce with any questions, and
Ms. Henderson and I will be happy to help you out!
Common App
Start by setting up your account at https://www.commonapp.org/
I will be holding several workshops during advisory throughout the fall as well. I will post updates in
the Google Class as well. Once you have your account set up, make sure to link your Common App and
Naviance accounts. If you have questions on how to do this, please reach out to Mrs. Henderson or
me, and we can help you with this. You need to make sure this step is completed, so we can send your
information to the schools you are applying to.
College Visits/ Fairs

https://sharris-shs.youcanbook.me/
mailto:sharris@scarboroughschools.org
https://www.commonapp.org/
https://www.princetonreview.com/college-advice/dream-match-safety-schools
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1kQCOHTGcZNuXF8L7FodN3FtKqgSCFG5TjB1GMu27nDw/edit
https://www.google.com/url?q=https%3A%2F%2Ffsaid.ed.gov%2Fnpas%2Findex.htm&sa=D&sntz=1&usg=AFQjCNGBJywvYizLmwEal9OYdIrAOmc5lw
https://student.naviance.com/scarborough
https://sharris-shs.youcanbook.me/
https://sharris-shs.youcanbook.me/
https://www.commonapp.org/


For this year, all college rep visits to Scarborough will be virtual. These visits are posted on Naviance.
You can sign up by going to https://student.naviance.com/scarborough > Colleges tab > College
Visits.
Colleges & universities are doing a mix of in-person and virtual events this year.
Follow this link to sign up for a Virtual College fair https://www.nacacfairs.org/virtual/
There will be an in-person College Fair at the University of Maine (Orono) on October 6 from 6:30- and
8:30 pm and October 7 from 9-11:00 am
Letters of Recommendation
Please start thinking about teachers who would like to ask to write you a letter of recommendation.
Ask them soon so that there is a buffer of at least two weeks before the due date.

Provide teachers with a copy of the letter of recommendation form.
Once con�rmed, invite your teachers through Naviance.
Give a list of colleges you are considering applying to with application due dates.
Remember to write a thank you letters too.

Please swing by the Senior Placement O�ce any time for questions or help!

Fall Athletics
Fall Athletics are o�cially underway at Scarborough High School! Our game schedule for this week is
as follows:
 
Thursday, September 2: 
 

Girls JV Soccer - 3:30pm vs. Deering @ Deering High School
JV Football - 4:00pm vs. South Portland @ Scarborough High School Turf Field/Kippy Mitchell
Sports Complex
Boys Varsity Cross Country - 4:00pm vs. Deering, Portland, Sanford @ Deering High School
Girls Varsity Cross Country - 4:00pm vs. Deering, Portland, Sanford @ Deering High School
Varsity Golf - 4:00pm vs. Falmouth @ Woodlands Club
Girls Varsity Soccer - 5:00pm vs. Deering @ Deering High School
Girls Varsity Field Hockey - 6:30pm vs. Falmouth @ Scarborough High School Turf Field/Kippy
Mitchell Sports Complex

 
 
Friday, September 3:
 

Girls JV Field Hockey - 3:30pm vs Falmouth @ Scarborough High School Grass Field

https://student.naviance.com/scarborough
https://www.nacacfairs.org/virtual/


Coach Veilleux

Girls JV Volleyball - 4:15pm vs. Windham @ Scarborough High School Alumni Gymnasium
Boys JV Soccer - 4:30pm vs. Deering @ Scarborough High School
Girls Varsity Volleyball - 6:00pm vs. Windham @ Scarborough High School Alumni Gymnasium
Boys Varsity Soccer - 6:30pm vs. Deering @ Scarborough High School Turf Field/Kippy Mitchell
Sports Complex
Varsity Football - 7:00pm vs. South Portland @ South Portland High School

 
 
Saturday, September 4:
 

Girls JV Field Hockey - 8:30am vs. Portland @ Fitzpzatrick Stadium
Girls Varsity Field Hockey - 10:00am vs. Portland @ Fitzpzatrick Stadium 

 
 
Use this link to RSchool to view this week's and future game and practice schedules.
 
Please take the time to read and review our COVID-19 guidelines here.

Congratulations to Coach Veilleux!
Congratulations to our very own long time Scarborough High School Track and Field Coach, Derek
Veilleux, on being selected by the U.S. Track & Field and Cross Country Coaches Association as the
Boys’ High School Coach of the Year for the state of Maine for the 2021 track & �eld season. The
USTFCCCA High School Coach of the Year Award Program is sponsored by the United States Marine
Corps and recognizes the best high school boys and girls track & �eld and cross country coaches
across the United States. This honor is based upon leadership, hard work, and dedication to the
program, and the success of the Scarborough High School team throughout the 2021 season.

https://www.mpaschedules.org/public/genie/1142/school/80/date/2021-09-01/view/week/
https://www.scarboroughredstorm.org/sites/scarboroughredstorm.org/files/files/Private_User/jferreira/Fall%20Return.pdf
https://s.smore.com/u/3968/32e0d8efdd92a476a874238000e61211.png


Important Immunization Update
At last count, we have 47 students who are not fully vaccinated with the required immunizations for
students enrolled in grades K-12. These Immunizations include �ve DPT/DTap, two MMR, four
IPV/OPV, one or two Varicella, one TdaP, and one or two MCV4. (This list does not include the Covid
vaccination). There is a new state law in place requiring students attending school to be fully
vaccinated with the above referenced vaccines. Families of students missing required vaccinations
have received reminders from the school notifying them that there is a deadline of November 26, 2021
for these required vaccines. If you have a student who has not yet met these vaccination
requirements, please contact the clinic to advise them of your plan and timeline for your student to be
fully vaccinated. You may reach the Clinic by calling 730-5015 or 730-5016. We are certainly hopeful
that these deadlines will be met to avoid any student not being able to attend school for this reason. If
you have any questions, please reach out to us.
 



Clinic Notes - Fall 2021
CLINIC NOTES Fall 2021

CLINIC SET UP: We have two clinics set up at the high school again this year. One clinic will be used for
routine care and the second clinic will be used for students/staff who feel ill.
IMMUNIZATIONS: Please send updated immunization records to the clinic whenever your student
receives a required vaccine. In addition to the vaccines required for kindergarten entry, a Tdap and one
dose of MCV4 is required for all students entering 7th grade. Two doses of MCV4 are required for
students entering 12th grade. If the �rst dose of MCV4 was administered on or after the 16th birthday,
a second dose is not required.
MEDICATION DROP OFF: Please contact the clinic to plan for medication drop off.
FLU SHOT CLINIC: Flu season is rapidly approaching, and we plan to partner with Northern Light
Home Care again this year to offer a �u shot clinic. More information will follow.
HEALTH: Please contact the clinic staff if your child has a health issue (acute or chronic) or sustains a
physical injury that may require accommodations while at school.
Stacey Hang, RN 730-5015
Lisa Verzoni, RN 730-5016
Suzanne Kenney, Medical Assistant 730-5189

https://s.smore.com/u/c506/0d8bed9fd0bce28bd235cabc30e9cab4.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/3b3b/c5642fa9f92945fee417abf81bfb0a4e.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/0eb9/176f9c04d7914bee0b84a5eabf140b06.jpeg


Important Reminders for All Families!
Please make sure you complete your student's Student Pro�le Sheet in a timely manner and ask your
student to return this to school as soon as possible! These sheets will be handed out to all students in
Advisory. We ask students to bring these sheets home and that families review the sheets carefully to
make sure the information contained in them is updated, accurate and complete. It is imperative that
these sheets are fully and accurately completed and returned to Advisors as soon as possible. Thank
you for your support!



Scarborough High School Building Supports
2021-22

SHS Building Supports
 

Principal:
Susan J. Ketch, 730-5002, sketch@scarboroughschools.org
Karen Sprague, Admin. Assistant, 730-5002, ksprague@scarboroughschools.org
Paula Davis, Attendance/Receptionist, 730-5000, pdavis@scarboroughschools.org

Assistant Principals:
Jacob Brown, 730-5133, jabrown@scarboroughschools.org
Nathan Theriault, 730-5101, ntheriault@scarboroughschools.org
Lisa Newcomb, Admin. Assistant, 730-5102, lnewcomb@scarboroughschools.org

Director of Athletics and Activities:
Michael LeGage, 730-5012, mlegage@scarboroughschools.org
Jordan Ferreira Asst for Athletics & Activities 730 5086 jferreira@scarboroughschools org

mailto:sketch@scarboroughschools.org
mailto:ksprague@scarboroughschools.org
mailto:pdavis@scarboroughschools.org
mailto:jabrown@scarboroughschools.org
mailto:ntheriault@scarboroughschools.org
mailto:lnewcomb@scarboroughschools.org
mailto:mlegage@scarboroughschools.org
mailto:jferreira@scarboroughschools.org


Heather Paonessa, Admin. Assistant, 730-5012, hpaonessa@scarboroughschools.org
Study Center:

Chris Hasson, 730-5114, chasson@scarboroughschools.org
Dru Sullivan, 730-5115, dsullivan@scarboroughschools.org

Student Services:
Alyson Murtha, Counselor, 730-5026, amurtha@scarborughschools.org (Gr. 9 & 11: L-Z)
Ryan Soucie, Counselor, 730-5024, rsoucie@scarboroughschools.org (Gr. 9 & 11: A-K)
Wendy Spaulding, Counselor, 730-5023, wspaulding@scarboroughschools.org (Gr. 10 & 12: A-K)
Tim Walker, Counselor, 730-5025, twalker@scarboroughschools.org (Gr. 10 & 12: L-Z)
Scott Harris, Senior Placement Counselor, 730-5031, sharris@scarboroughschools.org
Jaclyn D’Annibale, Social Worker, 730-5029, jdannibale@scarboroughschools.org
Christina Gerber, Social Worker, 730-5028, cgerber@scarboroughschools.org
Elise Lehostsky, Social Worker, 730-5020 elehotsky@scarboroughschools.org
Molly Montgomery, Student Assistance Counselor, mmontgomery@scarboroughschools.org
Amy Ranco, Social Worker, 730-5027, aranco@scarboroughschools.org
Vickie Sutyak, Admin. Assistant, 730-5020, vsutyak@scarboroughschools.org
Betsy Henderson, Sr. Placement Admin. Assistant, 730-5030,
bhenderson@scarboroughschools.org

School Resource O�cer:
Frank Plourd, 730-5014, fplourd@scarboroughschools.org

Building Ed Techs:
Tim Coombs, Safety & Vocational Students, 730-5009, tcoombs@scarboroughschools.org
David Yeo, Safety & Attendance, 730-5005, dyeo@scarboroughschools.org

Nurses:
Stacey Hang, 730-5015, shang@scarboroughschools.org
Lisa Verzoni, 730-5016, lverzoni@scarboroughschools.org
Suzanne Kenney, Medical Assistant, 730-5015, skenney@scarboroughschools.org
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